
February	9,	2022

Valley	Fliers	February	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:37

Present:	Eyre,	DeWitt,	Walter,	Glassmyer,	Vader,	plus	5	members.

Absent:	Botezatu


Approval	of	December	Minutes		

Alan	mode	to	accept	the	minutes	as	written.		Shawn	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.	The	month	wasn’t	bad	for	a	January.		Two	or	three	memberships	turned	over.		Question	from	
the	floor:	how	many	people	are	on	the	waiting	list?		Answer:	about	eight.		Depreciation	is	correct	for	this	year.		
The	meeting	expenses	charge	($65.18)	is	not	correct	and	will	be	removed.		The	maintenance	bill	for	727	was	
shockingly	large,	at	more	than	$17,000.		Alan	will	request	detail	about	the	allocation	of	the	labor	hours.		Alan	
suggests	in	future	similar	situations	that	we	get	a	firm	quote	from	an	interior	specialist.		We	begin	the	year	quite	
a	bit	in	the	hole.		That	is	not	unusual	for	a	January,	but	often	that	is	due	to	an	annual.		The	fixed	assets	are	up	due	
to	the	new	airplane.		Accounts	Payable	is	high	due	to	the	maintenance	work	on	727.		Cash	will	go	down	sharply	
next	month	as	we	pay	that	maintenance	bill.		Question	from	the	floor:	will	rates	need	to	be	adjusted	again?		An-
swer:	we	may	have	to	add	back	a	fuel	surcharge.		Previously,	the	fuel	charge	was	adjusted	as	fuel	went	up	or	down		
in	50	cent	increments.		The	surcharge	was	multiplied	by	the	standard	hourly	burn	for	each	airplane.		Alan	adjust-
ed	the	surcharge	monthly.		


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

Florin	was	absent,	so	no	report.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

There	was	a	“sorta”	runway	incursion	by	one	of	our	planes.		It	was	a	very	busy	day.		The	other	airplane	
had	Auburn’s	DPE	onboard.		The	club	pilot	thought	the	other	plane	had	left	the	runway	after	it	landed,	
but	it	had	not.		The	pilot	was	taxiing	when	they	realized	their	mistake	and	continued	the	takeoff	because	
they	felt	they	couldn’t	stop.		Shawn	and	the	DPE	have	both	talked	with	the	club	pilot.		There	were	a	cou-
ple	of	other	incidents	or	near	incidents	in	the	vicinity	of	Auburn	that	day	as	well.

Shawn	is	also	looking	into	a	report	of	scud-running	in	one	of	our	planes	but	just	heard	about	it	on	his	
way	to	the	meeting.

Alan	asked	if	anyone	knows	if	the	squawks	on	9MA	have	been	fixed.		They	are	still	showing	in	Sched-
uleMaster.

117	has	a	parking	brake	issue.


New	Business

Annual	Meeting	The	annual	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	March	16th.		Tim	will	send	out	a	request	
for	nominations	during	the	next	few	days.		

Statement	from	President	Eyre		John	has	accepted	a	position	out	of	state	and	is	resigning	effective	
immediately.		Vice	President	Scott	Glassmyer	will	be	our	new	President	in	accordance	with	our	bylaws.		
John	noted	that	he	has	really	enjoyed	his	time	in	the	club.	


Free	flight	hour	won	by:	Ed	Bryce

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:15

Next	Meeting:	The	Annual	General	Meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	March	16th	with	food	available	at	6:00	pm	
and	business	beginning	at	6:30	at	Trotters	Restaurant.












